
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 11/14

Held on Monday 1st December 2014 in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s Buchanan, Dickson, O’Dell and Ogborn.

163.
APOLOGIES:

Received from Cllr’s Altham, Aronson and Hall.  Also D/Cllr Ellis.

164.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:

Agreed and signed.

165.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:

None.

166.
CO-OPTION OF PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCY:
An application had been received from Mr Nick Jerman.  This had been circulated to all cllr’s who had the opportunity to ask any questions.  A vote was then taken and it was agreed by all to co-opt Mr Jerman onto Parish Council who was welcomed to the meeting by the Chair.  Cllr Bryant also reported that another of our cllr’s Paul White had taken the decision to step down as his job  had changed and he was finding it increasingly difficult to make meetings as he was away so often.   Cllr Bryant thanked him for the work he had done in his time as a Cllr which was echoed by all.

167.
MATTERS ARISING:

a)  Kissing gate
The gate has now been moved and new fencing put up which has greatly improved the footpath and access.  Cllr Bryant asked that the Clerk write to Will Green to thank him for the work he had done without cost to the Parish Council.

ACTION:  CLERK TO WRITE TO MR GREEN

b)  Streetlights – Ox Meadow area

The streetlights that residents had complained about were actually part of the Hastoe Housing development, not David Wilson.  The Clerk had reported these and Cllr Buchanan confirmed that they had now been repaired.

c)  Footpaths
The Clerk has arranged for CGM to clear the path between The Pightle and Arber Close.  There was some confusion as D/Cllr Stevens had contacted Cllr Ogborn about getting the County Council to clear it.  This area has always been kept clear by the Parish Council in the past.

168.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:
County

C/Cllr Shuter reported on the unfortunate death of John Reynolds who had served as a C/Cllr for 33 years.  He had represented Bar Hill and served on many and most committees.  Cllr Buchanan reported that he had been very involved with the swimming pool and the library in Bottisham.  The County is having to make some tough decisions on its budget which committees will be voting on soon.  A survey of the committee system is also taking place.  C/Cllr Shuter recently attended a meeting about the Lode to Quy cyclepath.  The preferred route would be on the east side which would then be within our parish.  Current cost estimates are £300k but C/Cllr Shuter thinks it will be more than this.  The National Trust favours the old railway route but many felt this was not favourable as people would not use it when it was dark.  Funding is being looked at from all sources.  Land may have to be purchased from landowners but the width of the grass verges is currently being looked at.    Cllr Buchanan asked about the guided busway.  C/Cllr Shuter said that it looked likely that the County Council will be taking the contractors back to court for financial settlement after some of the workmanship had been found to be sub-standard.

District

There was no District Councillor at the meeting.  Cllr O’Dell complained about a survey distributed by the Conservative Party which referenced traffic calming in Bottisham which was a parish council initiative.  He would be contacting ECDC regarding this.  Cllr Buchanan declared an interest as she had been involved in the delivery of the surveys.

C/Cllr Shuter then left the meeting.

169.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:
a)  Traffic calming
The vehicle activated signs have not yet been installed.  There was a suggestion that the sign should be moved due to vehicles being parked where it was due to be installed but we have no way of knowing if this will always be the case or if it is just temporary.  Adam Cobb at Highways did point out that the vehicles being parked there did in itself slow down the traffic.  His suggestion was to delay the VAS installation for 6-12 months.  Cllr Buchanan pointed out that due to the Bell Road Masterplan it may be advisable to wait but we would need to check with Julie Cornwell at ECDC if we are able to hold S106 monies.
ACTION:  CLERK TO CONTACT JULIE CORNWELL AND THEN ADAM COBB

b)  Electrical Recycling

Cllr Bryant reminded cllr’s that this Thursday would be the electrical recycling day. Reminders had been placed on lamp posts throughout the village.
c)  Cycle path Lode-Quy
This was covered under County Councils report.

d)  Bottisham Airfield Museum
We had received a request on Friday for a representative from the Bottisham Airfield Museum to come to talk about their plans to request S106 funding.  The Clerk had informed them it was too short notice for this months meeting.  Cllr Buchanan reminded all that the manager at Hilton Park was coming to the January meeting so we would not be able to fit them in until February.  We were also expecting the planning application for Bell Road which would need to be discussed in detail at the January meeting.  Cllr Bryant asked the Clerk to write to them.  She also asked that we make contact with Julie Cornwell to ask about reserving S106 funds for the new cemetery.
ACTION:  CLERK TO CONTACT JULIE CORNWELL, ECDC AND AIRFIELD MUSEUM

170.
PLANNING:
Applications as listed.

Crystal Park Application

Cllr Buchanan had arranged a meeting for all residents affected by the application to have the opportunity to look at the revised plans and speak with the Parish Council.  This was well attended by residents although only 3 cllr’s managed to attend.  Issues of concern were traffic into Tunbridge Lane although we are aware that some money would be provided to deal with that by way of a raised apron and the speed humps may have to be moved.  Problems with overlooking other properties have been addressed and also problems with the pavements.  A footpath would also link onto the Ancient Meadows footpath.  There is no certainty over the dental practice moving there at this stage.  Cllr Buchanan advised that all previous adverse comments have been addressed.  Parish Council still stick to the principle that Bottisham does not need and cannot cope with extra houses however this is a brownfield site and is within the local plan.  Cllr Bryant pointed out that whatever business takes up the allocated space on the front of the site,  that there must be on-site parking as we would not want vehicles parking on Tunbridge Lane as the road is too narrow.  Cllr Buchanan therefore proposed that we accept this planning application which was seconded by Cllr O’Dell and supported by all.  Nick Jerman is aware of the application as a new councillor and has declared an interest as he is affected by the application.
171.
ENVIRONMENT, CHURCHYARD AND CEMETERY COMMITTEE:

a)  Insurance Claim – cemetery wall
Regarding the damaged wall in Spring Lane.  The insurance company have reviewed the investigator’s report and feel that liability will attach to the Parish Council. The Clerk has replied to say we are happy for the insurance company to accept liability and have advised them to settle directly with the claimant for the cost of repairs.  We will have to pay for the tree removal etc. as this is not covered under the claim.  The Clerk has 3 quotes for this work to be completed.  There is an environment meeting next week and the committee will decide which quote to accept.  The Clerk will then make contact with the claimant  so that the work to the wall can go ahead.
ACTION:  CLERK TO CONTACT CLAIMANT AND ARRANGE FOR TREE WORK TO BE COMPLETED

b)  Garden of Remembrance
Arising from a recent funeral, Cllr Buchanan felt that Parish Council should be aware that the Church has no records of who is buried in the Garden of Remembrance.  They are attempting to put together a new plan as the original has been mislaid.
c)  New cemetery
Cllr Altham was not at the meeting so there was no update.  Cllr Buchanan asked for a written update for the next meeting.

ACTION:  CLLR ATHAM TO PROVIDE A WRITTEN UPDATE

172.
FINANCE:
a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts


Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 




660.67


J Crown – Litter picking (4 weeks)



  52.50


O Rayment – Litter picking (4 weeks) 
  52.50


Cambridgeshire ACRE – Payroll
  20.52


Anglian Water
    5.92


CGM Landscapes – Grasscutting and maintenance
331.39

b)  Finance meeting 

The Clerk asked that a meeting be arranged to finalise the precept.  This has been arranged for 11th December.

173.
PARKING OUTSIDE OF SHOPS:
Cllr Dickson had looked at the Triangle area and thought that there was room for laybys to be placed either side (North East side).  Cllr Ogborn agreed.  Cllr Bryant pointed out that this would be up to the County Council to consider from a road safety point of view and asked that the Clerk make contact with Highways.  There was concern over vehicles parking on double yellow lines and there was a discussion on whether there was a way of recording those vehicles much the same way as Speedwatch records speeding.  It was suggested that the Clerk write to the Inspector in charge at Ely.

ACTION:  CLERK TO CONTACT HIGHWAYS AND POLICE

174.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:

Cllr Bryant reported that the Local Council Public Advisory Service were holding a ‘passionate about play’ workshop which would cover all aspects including play equipment, risk assessments and insurance.  She asked that the clerk send this to all cllr’s for consideration.  Also Bottisham Local Charities had written, due to the death of one of their trustees, it is the responsibility of the Parish Council to appoint a new one.  They gave the names of 2 people who were interested in the position, a resident had contacted us in the past regarding this and the clerk will make contact with them to see if they are still interested.  An interview process will then be held.  

ACTION:  CLERK TO SEND WORKSHOP TO ALL AND MAKE ENQUIRIES RE. BOTTISHAM LOCAL CHARITIES

175.
CORRESPONDNECE SENT OUT:

As listed.

176.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:

Cllr Buchanan asked the clerk to write a short resume of what each item listed involved.

177.
MATTERS OUTSTANDING:
No further action.

178.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be held 5th January 2015 and will be in the poppy room at the Royal British Legion.

The meeting closed at 9.10pm.

